
NOTICE OF SECOND PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE: 
 

A SCHEDULE ‘C’ CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT  
AND A FUNCTIONAL SERVICING / DEVELOPMENT AREA STUDY 

  
The King City East Landowners Group is undertaking an integrated approach with the Planning Act 
for an Environmental Assessment (EA) to determine a location for a road crossing of Eaton Hall 
Creek in the King City East area (see map).  This EA builds upon the Township’s Transportation 
Master Plan process (completed in 2014) and will be integrated with the Township’s land use 
planning practices as required by the Province, Region and Township.   
 
Concurrent with the Environmental 
Assessment, an update to the 
Functional Servicing / Development 
Area Study (FS/DAS) is being 
undertaken as part of the planning 
approvals process to provide a 
comprehensive and co-ordinated 
approach to maintaining and 
enhancing natural heritage features 
and functions.  This work is required 
by the Township prior to the approval 
of development plans and will be the 
basis for locating land uses, roads, 
parks, schools and infrastructure.  
This study will also provide 
information in support of the EA 
process. 
 
The second Public Information Centre 
(PIC) will be an open house to present 
the three scoped design alternatives and a preferred design following analysis and public comment 
received from the first PIC.  The PIC will provide an opportunity for public and government agency 
review and comment.   
 
Public Information Centre 
 
Time:  Open House: 7:00pm to 9:00pm  
 
Date:  Wednesday, April 26th, 2017  
 
Location: King City Library, 1970 King Road 
 
Representatives from the Township and the Consultant Team will be present at the PIC to answer 
questions and discuss the next steps in this study.   
 
Public consultation is vital to the Class EA and FS/ DAS process.  The Township wishes to ensure 
that anyone with an interest in this study has the opportunity to get involved and provide input before 
any decisions are made on a preferred location for the valley crossing.  With the exception of 
personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. 
 
Should you have comments or questions regarding the Valley Crossing EA process or FS/DAS study, 
please feel free to contact the undersigned.   
 

Mr. Mike Cole, Engineer, King Township, 2075 King Road, King City, Ontario, L7B 1A1 
Telephone: (905) 833-5321 or at mcole@king.ca or; 

 
Ms. Joan MacIntyre, Urban Planner, Malone Given Parsons, 140 Renfrew Drive, Suite 201, 
Markham, Ontario, L3R 6B3 Telephone: (905) 513-0170 or at JMacIntyre@mgp.ca  

 
This Notice issued 3 April, 2017. 
 


